Freedom of Information Act 2000 - taxi licence enforcement
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information. 
You asked:
Firstly i would like to know on the night of 22/10/2018 there was a sting by the taxi licence enforcement I would like to know the following:

1. How many taxi drivers were caught out by the enforcement?
2. How many drivers were prosecuted?
3. How many drivers had their licence revoked.
4. How many drivers were never prosecuted nor taken to the panel

Answer:

In respect of the above questions, there was no enforcement operation conducted by Leicester City Council Licensing Enforcement Team on the stated date.
Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, the requested information is not held by Leicester City Council.

5. Who makes the decision to prosecute or not and what criteria is used to determine what happens with licence of the driver?

The decision to prosecute any parties is taken based after consideration of legal thresholds after reviewing evidence, legal cases and legislation. 
The decision to prosecute is made by management within the Licensing Section and Legal Services. 
The decision made by the Magistrates after any prosecution is a matter for the Judiciary. 
Any decisions regarding a licence, if taken before the Licensing Enforcement –Sub Committee is based upon whether the information in front of the panel at the time, in their opinion, deem the holder of the licence to remain a ‘fit and proper person’ as detailed within the Local Government (Misc. Provisions) Act 1976. Any decisions are made by the panel.

Secondly I would like to know in the last 5 years how many driver had their licence revoked for flimping and how many drivers still have their licence even after they have been prosecuted or been to the panel and what criteria was used to determine prosecution, revocation and let off by the licensing team.
Since May 2014 to May 2019, the number of Leicester City Council Licensed drivers that have had their licence revoked (as defined by the Local Government (Misc. Provisions) Act 1976) for ‘illegally plying for hire’ is 3. 
In the same period, the number of licensed drivers that were allowed to retain the continued entitlement (as defined by the Local Government (Misc. Provisions) Act 1976) of their Leicester City Council taxi licence after prosecution for ‘illegally plying for hire’ is 9.
The criteria used for prosecution and decisions regarding a licensed drivers taxi licence is detailed within the answer to Question 5.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


